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Holy Trinity Newsletter 

24th May 2024 

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk please 
telephone Lisa Phillips  on 02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

WEEK AHEAD -VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 3rd June  All Back to school after half term 

Monday 3rd June 3MQ Orienteering at Hyde Park Lookout 

Tuesday 4th June 5CPB & 6JD  Parent Coffee Morning, 9am, Cadogan Gardens 

Thursday 6th June All Sports Day, Battersea Park, 9am,  IMPORTANT INFO ON PAGEs 3 & 4 

Dates for your diary 
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Tuesday 11th - 4AJ Visit to the National Army Museum  

Wednesday 12th - Chairs Worskshop                                          

Tuesday 18th - 1CM Metal Bashing Workshop                           

Tuesday 25th - 4AJ Felting Workshop                                                

Thursday 27th - RTM Visit to the Fire Station                                 

Friday 28th - 3MQ Visit to the Science Museum                            

Friday 28th  - Summer Art Exhibition, Cadogan, 3.45pm                                                                 
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Mon 1st - Fri 4th - Literature Week                                            

Monday 1st - 5CPB Visit to  the Ragged Museum                  

Tuesday 2nd - 4AJ Visit to the Natural History Museum  

Wednesday 3rd - 2ZP Visit to West Wittering Beach               

Monday 8th - Wednesday 10th  - Year 6 residential to 

South Downs                                                                                          

Tuesday 9th - RTM Taster session at Forest School                      

Friday 12th - 1CM visit to the Princess Diana Memorial  

Friday 12th - Dance Energy (Details to follow)                                

Tuesday 16th - 3MQ Visit to Go Ape                                                

Friday 19th - Last day of school for Summer, school   

finishes at 1.30pm  (NO CLUBS ON THIS DAY) 

Follow us on our social media platforms: 

 

School Kitchen Instagram:  
@ccandhtschoolkitchen 

Federation Instagram: 
@cchtfederation 

Students of the Week 
 

RTM -  Mattia & Phoebe 
1CM - Whole Class Award 
2ZP - Rebecca & Sofia 
3MQ - Arlo & Emil 
4AJ - Enerel & Lilly 
5CPB - Kay, Maddie & Whole Class 
6JD - Janet & Nathan 

  

Parent Coffee Mornings  
Tuesday 4th June at 9.00am 

 Year 5 and Year 6 parents 
  

We would like to invite you to join us for a                      
tailor-made talk from our school nurse and team at 
RBKC. This talk is on the impact of Screen Time on           
children.  It is particularly designed to give parents 

and carers awareness of the physical and emotional 
impact on children from too much screen time,         

regardless of what it is they are watching. 
It will be an informal morning with tea and coffee   
provided but the opportunity to discuss this ever     

increasing issue in the younger generation.                      
We have all had access to talks on Internet               

Safety but please join us for an interesting and         
informative  discussion around screen time                

and  the signs to look out for. 
  

Please email Lisa Phillips-Fairclough if 
you can make it and please put the date in your diary 

as it is the week after half term. 
lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

We are delighted to announce, following the Chelsea In Bloom Awards Ceremony, that our   
flower  display at Holy Trinity, Cadogan Gardens, supported by Tetragon, was awarded one of 
the Bronze awards. 
 
The display was a  community effort, made by a group of pupils, parents and friends of  the 
CCHT community.  The display showcases how proud we are of our school dinners, that consist 
of fresh, seasonal ingredients, cooked from scratch and sourced from local producers. 

 A special thank  you to mums Letisah and Antoinette for pulling out all the stops 
to help, we are very lucky to have so many parents that  want to help wherever 
they can. 



 

 



 

 

SPORTS DAY  



 

 

Graduation Date Change 

Some Graduation dates have changed since your class meetings have 
taken place. Please find below the final and confirmed dates for 
each Graduation. Please also note that the Y2 and Y5 services will be 
taking place in Holy Trinity Church and not St. Luke’s. 
 
The correct dates are now on the Key Dates document (link below), on our website and also 
copied below for your convenience: 
  
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Key-Dates-for-your-Diary-
Holy-Trinity-Summer-2024.pdf 
Graduations 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly will take place on Friday 19th July at 10am at Holy   
Trinity Church. 
 Please check the revised dates and venues for your class. 

Reception  Wednesday 17th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 1 Monday 15th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 2  Thursday 11th July at 9.30am, Holy Trinity Church, Sloane Street 

Year 4  Tuesday 16th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 5 Thursday 18th July at 9.30am, Holy Trinity Church, Sloane Street 

Year 3  Friday 12th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Kensington & Chelsea Foodbank 
 
If you can contribute some staples that Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank need for their larder, these basic supplies 
are a lifeline: 
 
Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold – corned beef; chicken breast; (no pork please); tuna; mackerel  
Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please) 
All varieties of tinned vegetables 
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup 
Sunflower and Olive oil 
Long-life Juices and Milks – including dairy-free 
Tea  Coffee  Sugar 
Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred) 
Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower gel; shaving materials) 
 
At present no clothes are required, thank you. 
  
Your gifts can be taken to Holy Trinity Church until Sunday 9th June after the Eucharist Service (12.30). As always, 
families needing help with food contributions should contact the K&C Foodbank.  
 
If you prefer to make a financial donation, add HTSS in your reference so they know it comes from us. 
 
Bank details:      Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
postal address:  240 Lancaster Road W11 4AH 
sort code            60-83-01 
acct number:     20442606  
 
or via Just Giving (site includes access to gift-aid)       
 

Website links if you need them: 
 
https://kensingtonchelsea.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/ 
 
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/
kensingtonandchelseafoodbank 



 

 

Attendance  -  W/C  13.05.24 

Year Attendance Unauthorised Lates 

RTM 96% 1 1 

1CM 84% 4 7 

2ZP 99% 0 1 

3MQ 94% 3 11 

4AJ 94% 3 2 

5CPB 100% 0 0 

6JD 87% 7 5 

There were 29 children absent 
 during w/c 13.05.24 

 Amazon Wish List   
LOTS OF NEW ITEMS  

ADDED! 

Thank you to everyone who 
has purchased something for our school, we 
are so grateful for your  support. We have 
added some new items. 
https://amzn.eu/3jaGUpR  
 
If you find something you would  like to   
purchase  –  just add it to 
your  basket and pay in the 
usual way you would. Please 
add the school address and 
the items will be delivered 
to us.  

CHECK OUT 
NEXT WEEK’S  

SCHOOL MENU 
HERE  

TCS MINI LONDON MARATHON TOTAL: 
Congratulations to all 125 CC&HT pupils who   completed the 
Mini London Marathon course. We have received our £10 dona-
tion for each participant and so our total raised is:  

£5,143 

CCHT LITERARY FESTIVAL 
10th June - 5th July 2024 
 
Look out for Sponsored 

 Reading Lists and links,  
visits from authors,  
 competition Book Reviews and prizes,  
and much, much more in our exciting and 
inaugural CCHT Literary Festival.  
More information to come after half term 
and Sponsored Read forms will come 
home after half term. 

PARENT MEETINGS 
11th & 18th June 

 
We would like to invite you to book a parent meeting to 
discuss your child's attainment, progress and target for 
the summer term.  The meeting will last for 12 minutes, 
so please use the time wisely and have your questions 
prepared beforehand. 

All meetings will take place in person in your child's 
classroom and may be booked using 'SchoolCloud'.  

Please browse to https://holytrinity.schoolcloud.co.uk  

and complete the details requested.  You can then click 
on the date you wish to book and you will receive a  
confirmation email. 

If you have any problems logging on then please let me 
know at msheahan@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk.  Please remember 
to use the email address that you have given the school 
as it needs to match the contact we have on record. 

https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/well-being/#lunchmenu


 

 

 

Chelsea in Bloom 
 

On Monday morning, a group of Holy Trinity children 
were treated to an early preview of Chelsea in Bloom. 
The highlight of the morning was definitely getting to 
meet Lady, the Corgi. 



 

 

Chelsea in Bloom 
Thank you for sharing your Chelsea in Bloom photos with us, 
we have loved seeing them. 



 

 

Chelsea in Bloom 
More of your lovely Chelsea in Bloom photos!  



 

 

Chelsea in Bloom 
More of your lovely Chelsea in Bloom photos!  



 

 

Chelsea in Bloom 
More of your lovely Chelsea in Bloom photos!  



 

 

Year 1  - The Royal Academy of Arts 
 

On Tuesday, the Year 1 children explored different art pieces at the Royal Academy of Arts 
and then experimented printing their own designs. 



 

 

Reception at Pizza Express 



 

 

 

CCHT London to Paris Bike Ride  
21st - 23rd June 

 

Please use the link below to support our biggest  

fundraiser of the summer: 

https://www.cc2paris.com/ 

Please support our intrepid parents, alumni and friends of Christ Church & Holy Trinity Primary Schools 
who will be cycling from Christ Church, Chelsea, to the Champs Elysee in Paris over the course of 3 
days (Friday 21st – Sunday 23rd June) to raise much needed funds for our schools.  High on our wish list 
at both schools are new school toilets  - in the playground at Christ Church and in the Cadogan Gardens 
building at Holy Trinity.  The cost of updating, overhauling as well as re plumbing and tiling is in the     
region of £20,000 and we simply do not have these funds to make this happen, without your help! 

Please dig deep so that we can make a big difference to our premises without compromising on               
enrichment for the children. 

Please click on the link above to donate but also to read all about their journey ahead in detail and the 
achievement they will all have made. 

Follow the cyclists journey on our Instagram handle @cchtfederation and via our newsletter updates. 

https://www.cc2paris.com/


 

 

London—Paris Bike Ride 
SPONSORED  

T-SHIRTS 
Can you help? 

 
 

 
 

Do you know of a company or  
Business who might like to  

sponsor our t-shirts for the Bike 
Ride?  

Fabulous marketing opportunity/
Charity donation. 

To include their company branding and 
a pupil design too, on 

100/200 t-shirts—50:50 adult/child 

If so please get in touch with  
Katie Rose on  

krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 



 

 

Year 5 at Osmington Bay 



 

 



 

 

Recommended Read  



 

 

Hello Families Campaign – Family Information Campaign  
 

Last week, we launched a family information campaign across both Westminster 
and Kensington & Chelsea. The first stage is we have launched a new online family 
information hub where parents and carers can find out information including 
about physical family hubs, childcare, parenting programmes and more.              
The campaign involves a comprehensive print distribution to community locations 
across both boroughs and in the next few weeks, schools will be receiving       
printed promotional material. We would appreciate if you could display this          
information in reception areas for parents. Please also provide your feedback to 
our  communications team referenced in the letter you will receive. You can find 
the family information hub at www.rbkc.gov.uk/families.  



 

 

This day camp is open junior students from age 4-8 
years old (if a child has a sibling just outside this age 
bracket but nearly meets the age requirements and 
would like to join please   message Sophia  
 
All you need to bring is a packed lunch and a big smile in 
preparation for all the dazzling Disney-filled fun  we 
shall be having!  
  
We shall be having a magical and marvel-
ous day together bringing the sparkle of Disney to life as 
we shall be singing, dancing and art and crafting 
throughout the day with fabulous games and prizes to 
be won!  (there is even a prize for the best dressed!)  
  
Parents shall even be able to watch all we’ve been up to 
at our small performance at  pick - up time. 
  
Limited spaces available: please reply ASAP if you would 
like to reserve a space! 
  
 

Clubs 
There will be no changes to the timetable for Summer Term 2. Reflecting on the current timetable there are a few 
clubs which are underwhelming attended and at risk of  being removed from the timetable.  
 
These are: 
Years 2 to 6 French (Mondays) is only around half full with a capacity of eight children. Considering this is       
available to five classes, this suggests there is minimal interest in this club. 
Years 5 & 6 Minecraft (Tuesdays) has had only four children out of ten during Summer Term 1. We have already 
dropped Minecraft for years three and four and it seems that interest has dwindled in this club also. 
Key Stage 2 Volleyball (Wednesdays) has struggled with attendance recently. Mr Escolar (AKA Marky Sharky) is a 
talented and experienced sports coach who thrives on coaching volleyball. He has seen some considerable         
improvement from the children who have persisted with volleyball over the last three years , but is concerned at 
the lack of attendance. KS2 extra-curricular sporting activities, competing against other schools, is a factor of this 
however there needs to be an increase for volleyball to continue. 
 
KS2 Badminton (Fridays) is seasonal and will only be on until October half-term. Being that this is the case, we 
hoped for more interest. It is currently unsustainable and will not continue unless there is an increase in        
attendance. This has replaced Table Tennis, which we run in the colder period, but was also not well attended.     
It is possible that if these are removed from the timetable, a replacement will not be sought because the interest 
in a Friday sports offer is simply not attractive currently (in addition to Mr Rubangakene’s.) 
A big thank you to the parents of the children who continue to utilise the clubs on offer, for example: Art,         
Cooking, Fashion and Science. The success of these is down to your continued interest and support. 
 
Clubs for Summer Term 2 will go live on Saturday 25th May. A reminder that clubs places are on a first come, first 
served basis. Clubs are booked via School Gateway, selecting the ‘payments’ option. If you have an issues/queries 
regarding clubs, you can email me at nborder@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk. I am away for the half-term so I will respond at 
my earliest convenience upon my return to work. 
Please can I ask all parents who use wrap-around care to check their clubs balances and clear any outstanding 
fees. A reminder that childcare should be booked and paid for in advance of attendance. 
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